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The new 2023 Year 7 students have enjoyed 

their first couple of half days at the Secondary College. Students from 

both Primary Schools in St. Arnaud have spent time during two afternoons at the Secondary 

College, getting a feel for the grounds, meeting students and staff, and trying out some of 

their subjects for 2023. 

 

Over the first two afternoons, the new students were able to try their hand at the four core 

subjects in the Year 7 course: English, Mathematics, Science and Humanities. 

 

In Maths, they got right down to business working on some equations with Mr. Redmond. In 

English with Mr. Lobley, they pitted against each other in a fierce competition of words 

skills. During the Humanities lesson, the group found out about some interesting historical 

facts (and a few fictional!) 

and finally, the Science 

class with  Mrs. Jackson 

was a  

spectacular practical 

demonstration of how 

different compounds react 

to heat. 

 

The 2023 students have 

three full days coming up in 

early December, with the 

first being a full day on the 

1st. We can’t wait to see 

their smiling faces again! 
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Year 9-11 Exams 
This week the Year 9 to 11 students have been undertaking end of 
semester exams in all their subjects. These exams are designed not 
only to test a student’s knowledge, but also to give students practice at exams, which are  
clearly different from topic tests. As we have done in previous years, several students have not 
realised what is required in certain subjects – which is much better than realising during an  
external exam when there is no forgiveness.  

School For Student Leadership 2022 
On the weekend, six families made the trek across the state and up Mount Hotham to catch up 
with our six ‘Alpine’ students. The students had just completed five of their nine weeks and 
were able to be picked up at 9:00am on Saturday and had to be back at the school by 4pm on 
Sunday. Like all families, we loved the opportunity to spend the weekend with Scarlett and 
hear about what they had been up to. We also got to meet several of the students from other 
schools which was also nice. 
The biggest challenge for the weekend (other than dropping our children back) was the  
weather. Saturday morning the fog reduced visibility to less than 15 metres, which isn’t great 
when you are high in the mountains on an unfamiliar and windy road, and then Sunday hit us 
again – this time with pelting rain. I am sure we are all richer for the experience. 

School For Student Leadership 2023 
On Tuesday morning, the current Year 8 students heard from five of our six current School for 
Student Leadership students – via videos they recorded over the weekend. It is quite clear that 
the current students are having a really great time and learning a lot about themselves and  
Others. All of them encouraged the Year 8 students to apply for the school for Student  
Leadership for next year. All the students were given an information sheet and an application 
form which is due by next Thursday. I hope we have enough students to send a full team once 
again. Information about the School for Student Leadership is easy to find – just Google the 
Alpine School or the use the link http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/ to gather further  
information. As a passionate advocate for the School for Student Leadership, I am always   
happy to discuss any questions or concerns. 

Year 12 Valedictory Dinner 
On Thursday night we held our annual Year 12 Valedictory Dinner at the Golf Club. In what is 
a final formal farewell to the students, teachers and parents got together to celebrate this 
group’s achievements – and the students got to thank the staff for their efforts and support over 
the last 6 years. We will have photos and a report in next week’s newsletter. 

Energy Breakthrough 
This weekend sees the Energy Breakthrough back up and running after a two year lay-off due 
to COVID. We have again entered two teams and they have been working hard, practising, and 
getting everything ready. Hopefully the weather can hold out for us. 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

http://www.alpineschool.vic.edu.au/
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Step Up  
Step Up for all Year 7 to 11 students, where they will begin next year’s work, begins on  
Monday. Students currently in Years 10 and 11 will have two weeks of Step Up, with the Year 
7-9 students completing three weeks prior to Activities Week.  

Grade 6 to Year 7 Transition 
The Grade 6 to Year 7 transition is going smoothly with students undertaking their second half 
day last week. Thursday, 1st December sees the first of three full days of transition prior to next 
year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday, 21st November – Step Up Begins for all Year 7 to 11 students 

Friday, 25th November – Curriculum Day – Professional Practice Day 
Friday, 2nd December – Last day for current Year 10 and 11 students 
Monday, 12th December – Activities Week begins for current Year 7-9 students 
Tuesday, 13th December – Presentation Evening 

Friday, 16th December – Interviews by request  

Monday, 19th December – Pupil Free Day – Berry Street Training with the  
          Primary School 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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Important Bus Information  
 

There have been an increasing number of incidents where 
parents have been running late to pick up their children at 
the bus stops in the afternoon on the Hamilton’s bus run.  

 

If an incident arises and parents will not be at the bus stop, 
please contact Hamilton’s on 54 951 422 to organise           

alternative arrangements. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Information 
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COVID Information Update 
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2023 Yr. 7 Transition — Photos 
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Remembrance Day 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 

On Friday, 11th November, our College Vice-Captains, Amy Greenaway and  
Phoebe Hendy, led our 2022 Remembrance Day service.  We would like to take 
this opportunity to thank all the students and staff for showing their respect to 

our fallen soldiers.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

“They shall grow not old, as 
we that are left grow old: 
Age shall not weary them, 

nor the years condemn. We 
will remember them.” 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  

 

 

 
 

 
  

Year 7 and 7-8  
Food Technology 

The students made Falafels  

and Hash Browns. The class 

worked in fours again to make 

two vegetarian meals. The Year 

11 Food Technology class   

needed the brine from the 

chickpeas, so we took the      

opportunity to use the           

left-over chickpeas to make the 

falafels. Many students were 

concerned they would not like 

them but some were pleasantly 

surprised.  In the theory class, 

we continued with the topic of 

fruit and vegetables, with an                   

investigation of a fruit and    

vegetable being undertaken by 

each student, which is due this 

week.  
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A reminder that the newly formed Secondary 
College Rock Band are looking for suggestions 

for a name. Ideas should be passed to Mrs 
Walsh or any of the band members. Thank you! 

 
 

 

Music 
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Expressions of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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Community Sport News 
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Community Events 

 
   

 



 20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Interest 



 21 

2022 Calendar 

 
November FRI 18th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Fri—Sun 18th — 20th Energy Breakthrough — Maryborough 

 Mon 21st Step Up Begins 

 Tues 22nd MIPS 

 FRI 25th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Wed 30th MIPS 

December Thurs 1st Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Fri 2nd Yr. 10 & 11 Last Day 

 Tues 6th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th Grade 6 Transition — Whole Day 

 Wed 7th NCTTC — Year 9’s Last Day 

 Fri 9th Step Up Ends 

 Mon—Thurs 12th — 15th Activities Week — current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Tues 13th Presentation Night 

 Thurs 15th Last Day of Term 4 for current Yr. 7, 8 & 9 students 

 Fri 16th Interviews by Request 

 Mon 19th Interviews by Request 

 Tues 20th Interviews by Request 

 


